YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING December 3, 2014

BOARD MEMBERS Maureen Guth John Guth

PRESENT: Heather Pugh Michael Gabhart

Jenna Walters

Mary Anne Brayton

GUESTS PRESENT: Tina Velasco Scott Jarvis

Lizbeth Velasco

CALL TO ORDER:

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:17pm. She also stated she restocked the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule. She sent the Word of Life to Deacon Rojo and Ray Buttacavoli.

OPENING PRAYER:

Mary Anne led the opening prayer.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of November 5, 2014.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

John reported we have \$2,733.94 in the bank. We paid \$25 to AWF and \$250 to KMYC.

Maureen printed up fliers for the WCWFL at a cost of \$10 and bus registration of \$225. A motion is made and seconded that she be reimbursed.

John still has not heard anything from the IRS regarding our 501(3)c status. He called them today and was told to call back next week to allow for the 30th day to pass.

WEBSITE UPDATE:

Heather handed out the website statistics pages which showed we had 1,305 visits to the website in December. Our top pages viewed were our about page, frozen embryos, and Newsletter.

Dec. 3, 2014

RADIO SPOTS/MAGAZINES/BOOKS:

Maureen passed out the latest radio ads to all present, which were read aloud. The ads chosen were: National Association for the Abortion of Colored People, Back Alley Conditions Common in Abortion, UNICEF and WHO Secret Vaccines, and Pro-Life Leader Refuses to Obey Ungodly Law.

PLANNED PARENTHOOD PRAYER VIGIL/40 DAYS FOR LIFE:

Maureen and Heather talked about the latest vigil.

A call was made to Planned Parenthood to find out about their services and the cost.

WEST COAST WALK FOR LIFE:

The buses this year will leave the church at 9am. People are to park behind the parish hall and should arrive by 8:30am. Captains are to remind ticket purchasers to bring a lunch and dress according to weather conditions.

All buses have been registered.

If tickets are purchased before December 15th, the cost will be \$25. If purchased after that date, they will be \$30.

Bus captains are to call last year's attendees to see if they would like to purchase a ticket again this year.

Scott will be captain of the yellow bus, which has 56 seats.

Tina and Lizbeth will be co-captains of the green bus.

Dave will be the captain of the orange bus.

Maureen will put Scott's phone number in the church bulletin as a contact for bus tickets.

Dec. 3, 2014

Maureen gave some posters to Jenna to put up at Hope Point Church and to Lizbeth to put up at St. Joseph's.

Fr. Matt will attend the WCWFL.

Mary Anne will put a notice for the WCWFL in the Appeal-Democrat and will have readers email <u>secretary@ysrtl.org</u> for information and tickets.

YUBA-SUTTER FAIR:

The Yuba-Sutter Fair will be July 30-August 2nd. Maureen received a letter asking if we will have a booth again this year. All in favor vote to have a presence again and that we include a letter asking for more consideration for the location of the booth.

RESPECT LIFE:

SOLS will be next month. The bulletin fliers have been ordered and arrived. Maureen gave a packet of them to Jenna to have for her church. Mike Gabhart also took a packet for his church in Nicolaus.

We may need to tape the fliers in the bulletin again this year and Heather will help do that if needed.

NEWSLETTER:

The newsletter has been emailed out and the mailed version should be ready tomorrow or Friday. Maureen will be out of town tomorrow so Heather will pick it up and take it to the Post Office. There should be money in the account to cover the cost. Heather is also to print up 50 copies of the 8 $\frac{1}{2}$ x 14" newsletter for the church vestibule.

Dec. 3, 2014

MISCELLANEOUS:

Carol Dodds complimented our Newsletter and reported on the AWF mobile unit, which can be open for up to 20 hours a week. They are scheduled to be at Franklin and Gray Avenue every

Monday from 12-4pm. Beginning in January they will be at El Central Restaurant the 3rd and 4th Wednesday of the month and will be at Crossroads Community Church on Fridays.

Maureen received a tabloid from HLI, which lists the number one cause of death in the African-American community as abortion, which outranks all the other causes combined. After January's meeting, Maureen will send a copy to Zanobia Brown to see if she would like some for her church.

ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER:

Our next meeting will be on <u>Wednesday</u>, **January 7, 2015**, at 7:00pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:34p.m. and closed with a prayer led by Mike Gabhart.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary